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Welcome to our latest newsletter 
It’s been another positive week at Bruche, with our children and staff all working hard. We 
had a good turnout of parents on Monday to look around school in preparation for applying 
to school for a nursery place – if you missed this meeting but would like some information 
about applying for a place at school, please get in touch with the school office and ask to 
speak to Mrs Kerrigan. 
As you know we are looking at improving our homework offer to our children by trying to 
reduce the amount paper and books sent home and giving parents more opportunity to 
track children’s completion of homework and progress in homework tasks. We will 
therefore be using the platform ‘ClickView’ from next week. Teachers will be able to upload 
interactive videos, quizzes and questions based on prior or past learning activities in school. 
Each child from year 2 to year 6 should have their username and passwords from last year –
our year 1 children will receive their log in details early next week with instruction on how 
to access the platform. In the meantime, your child is to complete any tasks set by their 
teacher and to re familiarise themselves with the ClickView platform please.  
Many thanks. 
Have a good weekend everyone 
Mr Jones 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Parent Teacher Association 
We need you! If you are interested in becoming a member of the PTA, please let the office know. 
This can be as much or as little time as you can give.  
 
Own Clothes Day 
To raise money for school we will be having an own clothes day on the last day of Autumn half term- 
Friday 20th October. Please bring a donation of £1 into school on that day.  
 
Names on clothing 
Please can you make sure that all belongings have your child’s name on them so that if they are 
misplaced, we can ensure that they are returned. 
 
Important dates to be aware of: 
18.09.23- EYFS Open Evening 
25.09.23- Video filming for the school website 
26.0923- World Languages Day 
27.09.23- Year 5 Puberty Talk 
03.10.23- Year 1 Hearing Screening 
03.10.23- Local Governing Committee meeting 
06.10.23- Read Write inc Reading session for parents 
09.10.23- Flu Immunisations 
11.10.23- Warrington Guardian Reception Photographs  
12.10.23- Interim Reports out to parents 
16.10.23- Parents Evening 
18.10.23- Halloween Disco 
 
 
Special Mentions 
Nursery – Lainey Doherty – Lainey is always so kind and polite and has been impressing us this week 
with her 1:1 counting. Well Done Lainey. 
 
Reception –Eric Jones. Eric has shown a high level of enthusiasm and confidence in this week’s 
phonics lessons. He was also able to use his phonics learning to write CVC words to match the 
pictures. Keep up the brilliant learning Eric! Well done! 
 
 
Year 1 – Freddie Mays for making excellent choices this week. Keep up the great work Freddie! 
 
Year 2 –Edward Daniels for fantastic behaviour in class and trying his best with his handwriting! So 
proud of you!  
 
Year 3 –Harrison Kemp for using great language when explaining a maths question to the whole 
class! 
 
Year 4 – Florence Roberts for her positive attitude to learning this week. Well done Florence! 
 
Year 5 -  Heather Tyer for her creative ideas and beautifully written version of After the Fall! 
 
Year 6 –Kyle Davies for a super attitude in class. 
 
PE-  Freddie Mays for his incredible behaviour and performance in PE. 
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Early Years News  
Nursery 
This week we have been talking about our families, the children have enjoyed creating family trees 
as well as drawing pictures of who lives in their house. 
 
We have been counting out amounts up to 5 using a range of different resources and we have been 
having a go at making our own version of the ‘numberblocks’ characters. 
 
The children have really enjoyed decorating their boxes and we are really looking forward to sharing 
the special objects/pictures that they bring back in their boxes next week. 
 
Well done to you all we are so proud of how you are settling in to Nursery and becoming 
increasingly familiar with the daily routines. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Wallace 
 
Reception 
The children have continued their phonics lessons this week and have been learning more Set 1 
sounds. We have particularly focused on strengthening our fine motor skills in order to use writing 
tools effectively. The children have been learning how to use scissors accurately in order to follow 
and cut along a range of early writing patterns. 
 
In Maths, the children have been continuing to work on their ability to count effectively. The 
children have been using multi-link cubes to count numbers 1-6. I have also worked with the 
children this week to support them with knowing how to count effectively by touch counting 1:1. 
 
I have also introduced the children to a book called ‘Family and Me!’ by Michaela Dias-Hayes. We’ve 
had a class conversation about how we are all different and unique in many different ways. The 
children have also shared their similarities with their family members and have discussed what 
makes them who they are. 
 
 
I would like to invite all parents to a Read Write Inc Reading Session on Friday 6th October at 
2.30pm-3.00pm. The session will run for 30 minutes and will be an insight into how we deliver 
phonics at Bruche Primary School. I will also discuss the reading expectations for this academic 
year and will explain what reading resources we will be using this academic year.  
It will also be an opportunity for all parents to ask any questions they may have regarding reading 
and I will also be able to share learning links for supporting reading at home.  
A letter will be sent out on Monday with more information about the session.  
Have a lovely weekend everyone! 
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
Year 1 
Year 1 have been superstars this week! When we arrived at school on Monday there was a very 
exciting present on Miss Lewis' chair! We opened it and discovered it was 'The Naughty Bus'. We 
have been working hard all week to check he hasn't been doing anything sneaky in our classroom 
and we were shocked to discover he was hiding in the feathers in our craft area! We have completed 
some fabulous writing predicting where we think he is going to go.  
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In Math's this week we have looked at finding 1 more and 1 less than a given number. The children 
have amazed me with their understanding of numbers this week and I am excited to continue with 
this next week.  
In PSHE this week we have discussed what it means to be a good friend and how we can help each 
other in and out of school. The children gave some wonderful suggestions and enjoyed listening to 
each other.  
 
In Music this week we continued with our understanding of finding the steady beat and Mrs Skelton 
was impressed with our listening skills. Well done Year 1 I am so proud of how well you are adapting 
to the curriculum!  
Miss Lewis  
 
Year 2 
Year 2 have had a very busy and productive week this week! In Maths we have continued to learn all 
about how to represent different numbers up to 100 and we began comparing numbers using our 
three symbols. In writing this week we were detectives!  
 
We used our knowledge of fingers spaces, fullstops, capital letters, conjunctions and adjectives and 
identified them in sentences. We also discussed what a suffix is and added 'ed' and 'ing'  to the end 
of root words. We have also really focused on our cursive handwriting this week and have really 
impressed Miss Kerrigan with our progress!  
 
In Science this week we drew our own houses and discussed the materials used to build them.  In 
PSHE this week we talked about how we can be a good friend and why it is important to show 
kindness.  
 
In Music this week we created our own music using long and short sounds and performed them in 
front of the class using instruments.  
 
In History this week we discussed what was meant by 'The Great Fire'. All of Year 2 debated whether 
a fire is 'great' or whether this meant the fire was large. We can't wait to learn all about it!  
Miss Kerrigan 
 
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
Year 3 
In English this week, we have learnt what a 'preposition' is in preparation for our descriptive writing 
of a Stormy Mountain. To help consolidate the knowledge, the children looked at a picture of a room 
and wrote full sentences, using prepositions, explaining where certain items are placed in the 
picture. We also completed a task where we created our own similes with fantastic descriptive 
language in, ready for our descriptive writing.  
 
In maths, we continued to look at non-standard partitioning and looking at important language on 
how to partition 3-digit numbers. The children persevered with this difficult task and all have a 
fabulous understanding now that 25 tens is equal to 250. After this, we moved onto looking at what 
is 1, 10, 100 more/less than a 3-digit number and focused on consolidating which column changes 
depending on what you are adding/taking away.  
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In geography, the children learnt the term 'urban' and 'rural' and can now identify areas of the UK 
that fall under these categories. They then looked at a satellite image of Warrington, and listed 5 
main features of the town. 
 
In shared reading, the children used their summarising skills to succinctly outline what happened in 
each chapter so far. All children seem to be enjoying the adventures of the Killer Cat!  
In history this week, we focused in on the first era of the Stone Age, the Palaeolithic era,  and 
identified features that would have been in this time period. The children then watched a video 
explaining the vital information they need to know about the Palaeolithic era, including what a 
Neanderthal is! 
Miss Conway 
 
Year 4 
This week in Year 4, in English we have been looking at the features and grammar we need to be 
able to write our instructions for making the perfect hero. We have thought about what makes a 
hero and collected words we thought would apply to a hero. We have looked at imperative verbs 
and their role in telling us what to do. We have then looked at fronted adverbials and thought about 
adverbs of time and manner as we need to be able to say when things are done and how they 
should be done.  
 
In shared reading, we have been reading our class book ' The Land of Roar'. We have made 
predictions and inferences about what we can see on the map of Roar. We have then been thinking 
about adjectives and how we might describe Arthur and Rose, our two main characters, using these 
adjectives.  
 
In Maths, we have been continuing with our unit on place value and have really thought about 
breaking numbers down. We have first looked at standard partitioning and we have looked at how 
numbers are made up of thousands, hundreds, tens and ones. We have then moved on to non-
standard partitioning and we blew Mrs. Shone's socks off with how fabulous our number knowledge 
was. We ended the week by starting to look at 1, 10, 100 and 1000 more and less and what happens 
when we do this.  
 
In Geography, we have been looking at the different climate zones. We started by looking at the 
three main climate zones in the world and the importance of the Equator is to them. We then 
moved in and looked at Europe and how we can split some of these climate zones down into smaller 
zones and what zones there were in Europe.  
 
In Science, we have been looking at how animals' teeth reflect their diet. We looked at lots of 
different pictures of animal skulls and tried to work out if they were herbivores, omnivores or 
carnivores based on their teeth. 
Mrs Shone 
 
Year 5 
Hello all, another great week in Year 5 has passed. This week in Maths, we focussed on counting 
forwards and backwards in powers of 10 (100's, 1000's, 10,000's etc.). We also began to look at 
number lines and how we can identify where a number might be placed based on the halfway, 
quarter and three-quarter points. 
 
In Writing, we retold the story of After the Fall and how Humpty Dumpty got back up again. We used 
fronted adverbials of time and manner, brilliant adjectives, different sentence structures and co-
ordinating conjunctions. 
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For our History topic, we looked at where the Anglo-Saxons came from and why they chose to settle 
in Britain. We discussed the push and pull factors involved; namely, the negatives associated with 
Denmark (where they originated) and the positives revolving around Britain. 
 
In RE, we looked at the Christian story of Adam and Eve. We learnt about the sneaky serpent that 
tempted Eve and the Original Sin that was committed. We created mini books to tell the story to 
others. 
 
Finally, in Geography we researched the different biomes around the world. We looked at images of 
these biomes and compared their similarities and differences. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
 
Year 6 
Year 6 have been building their mental arithmetic strategies in Maths this week, continuing to 
multiply and divide by 10, 100 and 1000 and looking at the relationships and equivalences between 
fractions, decimals and percentages. 
 
In Science, the children have been investigating organisms that are genetically related and have 
researched the location where the organism lived, the specific type of organism and their 
adaptations. 
 
The children also investigated the history of the Earth and how life evolved through time. 
 
In English, the children have been adding relative clauses to sentences to improve them and provide 
extra information, in preparation to write a biography on the life of Charles Darwin. They have done 
this through studying, "What Mr Darwin Saw". 
 
In RSE, the children have continued to look at having respect for themselves and others and have 
looked at  
 
•     How to discuss issues respectfully 
•     How to listen to and respect other points of view 
•     How to constructively challenge points of view they disagree with 
 
In Geography and Computing, the children have been taking a look at Brazil and how diverse its 
biomes and climate are. The children created combination bar and line graphs using Excel and Word 
showing the climate differences between several regions in Brazil, highlighting how diverse and vast 
the country is. 
Mr Gould 
 
PE 
This term has started off in such a fantastic way with every class demonstrating lots of enthusiasm 
for our current topics. Our Year 6 class having been getting to grips with how we manipulate a ball 
using the correct technique this has been focussed around basketball. 
 
All of our other classes have been being very creative and have started to create games based 
around the key skills for their year group. 
Mr Cooney 
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Lunch Menu W/C 25.09.23 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2023-2024 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  06.09.23 

Autumn Half Term 20.10.23 06.11.23 

Christmas 2023 20.12.23 03.01.24 

Spring Half Term 2024 09.02.24 19.02.24 

Easter 28.03.24 08.04.24 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
29.03.24 and 01.04.24 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 06.05.24 

Summer Half Term 24.05.24 03.06.2024 

Summer 2024 18.07.24 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 04.09.23 

INSET 2 05.09.23 

INSET 3 28.06.24 

INSET 4 19.07.24 

INSET 5 22.07.24 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 23.10.23 – 03.11.23 

Christmas Holiday 21.12.23 – 02.01.24 

February Half Term 12.02.24 – 16.02.24 

Easter Holiday 01.03.24 – 05.04.24 

May Half Term (Whit) 27.05.24 – 31.05.24 

Summer Holiday 19.07.24- TBC 
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